
David Stevens 
Direct: 416.865.7783 

E-mail: dstevens@airdberlis.com 

June 4, 2021 

BY EMAIL AND FILED VIA RESS 

Christine Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 
EB-2020-0134 – 2019 Utility Earnings and Disposition of Deferral and Variance 
Accounts 

We act as counsel to Enbridge Gas in this matter. 

On June 2, 2021, we wrote to the OEB to indicate reasons why Enbridge Gas wishes to clear the 
2019 deferral account balances starting on October 1, 2021 rather than July 1, 2021 as set out in 
the filed Draft Rate Order.   

As explained in our earlier letter, the July 1, 2021 timing for the clearance of the accounts was set 
out in the Settlement Proposal for this matter.  Enbridge Gas has now been able to discuss the 
proposed disposition timing change with the parties to the Settlement Proposal, and all parties 
have confirmed that they agree with or do not oppose this change. 

We write therefore to request that the OEB refrain from approving the previously filed Draft Rate 
Order and instead set out a process for Enbridge Gas to file an updated Draft Rate Order seeking 
clearance of the 2019 deferral account balances starting October 1, 2021.  As part of the Draft 
Rate Order materials, Enbridge Gas will file a schedule (previously shared with parties to the 
Settlement Proposal) showing the derivation and allocation of Union South Gas Supply 
Commodity Unit Rates and Deferral Balances, with a July 1st and October 1st disposition date, 
and with three month and six month dispositions.  As noted in our earlier letter, Enbridge Gas’s 
proposal is for a three month disposition commencing October 1, 2021.   

Please let us know if there are questions. 

Yours truly, 

AIRD & BERLIS LLP

David Stevens

cc: All parties registered in EB-2020-0134 


